
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 10, 2013 
 

Item 50, Report No. 52, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the 
Council of the City of Vaughan on December 10, 2013. 
 
 
 
50 NEW BUSINESS – RESOLUTION 
 WITH RESPECT TO HOSPICE VAUGHAN AND HOSPICE THORNHILL 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends that the following resolution be approved: 
 
Whereas the Municipal Assessment Corporation (MPAC) has recently reviewed and changed the 
assessment status of Hospice Vaughan and Hospice Thornhill from tax exempt so that both 
hospices will be taxable at the commercial rate, retroactive to 2011; and 
 
Whereas this increase in costs will seriously impair their ability to provide their unique services to 
the residents of Vaughan. 
 
Therefore be it resolved, that Council communicate our concern and our objection to this action 
to MPAC, the Ministry of Finance, and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario. 
 
The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by Councillor Shefman. 
 
 


